MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 25, 2018
9:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, September 25, 2018, at 
9:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on September 11, 2018 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. stated that attended a meeting with FEMA and they will not reimburse the levee district for any levees that were built that will not be removed.  2. The extended boom for the Bob cat is coming in today.   3. Levee inspection for the third quarter will be done the second week of October.  4. Waiting on the cd for the specks to continue the back breakwater project.  5. Cost to build a back levee system is currently underway.  6 Culvert for the Hebert Levee is being shipped today. 7. A meeting will be held tomorrow with the Corps to discuss the breakwaters being installed in the gulf. 8. The ATF permit for Hurricane Nate is being worked on. 
President Camardelle stated that the commissioners took at ride to Belle Rose to see the extended boom work that will be installed on the bobcat to cut the slopes on the levees. We are still in Hurricane Season so everyone stay alert and be prepared for any storms that could impact Grand Isle. Stated that the Lower Mississippi Valley annual meetings are coming up in Washington DC and he will meet with our federal delegation and other levee board members and discuss issue and projects for Grand Isle.  The federal delegation, Senators Kennedy and Cassidy, and Representatives Graves and Scalise helped to get the funding for the rock breakwaters on the gulf side of Grand Isle in front of Bridge Marina and protecting the Grand Isle Bridge. Mr. Camardelle will meet with the Corps to follow up on the money and time line for the rocks in the gulf. The levee board is getting new equipment to help the town and levee board with building and cutting levees and helping keep the grass down to aid in our drainage on the island. President Camardelle thanked the commissioners for understanding if we do the work in house we save money and can do more with our money to help save Grand Isle. We work as a unit and try to build more levees and add more rocks in the water. He also thanked Senator Alario, Representative Alario, Jefferson Parish President, Council Member Templet and Roberts, CPRA, DOTD and the Governor’s Office for helping with the airstrip. The levee board would like to hear from the people who support the airstrip with support letters stating the size of their plane and the interest in an airstrip. You can mail the letter to P. O. Box 757, Grand Isle, LA 70358 or email gilevee@yahoo.com. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 9:52 a.m.
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